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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child:   

Article 29 (Goals of Education.) 

Friday 28th September 2018  

Congratulations to Y2 KG who presented a lovely  assembly this       
Tuesday on the theme of traditional tales.  The children have clearly 
learnt a huge range of tales such as Little Red Riding Hood, The Three 
Billy Goats Gruff and The Gingerbread Man.  

These stories are key building blocks in a child’s Literacy development, 
teaching an understanding of language, characterisation, setting and 
story structure.  They play a major role in enabling children to become 
enthusiastic readers and confident writers in the future. 

Thank you to all the parents and carers 
who were able to attend the assembly.  
We hope you enjoyed the presentation 
and the lovely song the children sang in 
praise of reading books! 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


 

 

 

Here are a few of Year Three’s amazing Stone Age models, created for 
homelearning.  Well done for including historically accurate details such as 
cave paintings! 



 

 

Some of our families celebrated Ganesh Chaturthi last week to commemorate the birth of the 
elephant god, Ganesh.  Two of our pupils, Arni and Saanvi, were part of a special celebration 
in Leamington’s mandir involving dancing, music, acting and spectacular costumes (as you can 
see from the photograph above.) 

The festival begins with the installation of huge elaborately crafted statutes of Ganesha in 
homes and on podiums, which have been especially constructed 
and beautifully decorated.   Artisans put months of effort into 
making the statues. It's forbidden to look at the moon on this 
first night as legend had it the moon laughed at Lord Ganesha 
when he fell from his     vehicle, the rat. In India, on Ananta 
Chaturdasi (the last day), the statues are paraded through the 
streets, accompanied by much singing and dancing, and then 
immersed in the ocean or  other bodies of water.  In Mumbai 
alone, over 150,00 statues are immersed each year! 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child:   

Article 14 (Freedom of Thought, Belief and Religion.) 



We were so impressed with James’ writing that we wanted to share it with you.  James has written in role 
as a soldier serving in the First World War and suffering the hardship of life in the trenches.  As you can 
see, James’ writing really captures the horror of this conflict: 









UN Convention on the Rights of the 
Child: Article 3 (Best Interests of the 

Child.) 

Well done to Y1 JL and who had the  highest 
attendance at school this week with a brilliant 

100% 

Attendance for other classes this week was as follows: 

Y6 KC  99% 

Y6 JB  99% 

Y5 JvS  99% 

Y4 KJ  99% 

Y2 KG  99% 

YR RK  99% 

Y3 JM  98% 

Y5 CB  97% 

YR AH  97% 

Y2 AP  96% 

Y4 CD  98% 

Y1 EL  95% 

Y3 AH  94% 

Please note that our school attendance         
target  is 97%.   

The minimum acceptable attendance, as       
stipulated by Warwickshire Local Authority, is 

95%.  Low attendance results in poorer           
educational progress and attainment. 
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Now that we have had confirmation of when The Royal Shakespeare Company are visiting school 
to perform “A Comedy of Errors,” we are able to confirm the date of the Y2 AP class assembly as 
being Wednesday 17th October 2018 at 10.15am.  All Y2 AP parents/carers are warmly  
invited along to the school hall to watch the performance.  We hope to see you there. 

 

 

 

Please remember to attend the Y1 JL Reading River next week (9.15—9.45am on Tuesday 2nd 
October 2018.)  Please drop your child off at the classroom door in the morning using the usual 
procedures and meet outside the office.  From here, you will be escorted to the hall where your 
child will meet you.  There will be lots of stories to listen to, read my different members of staff. 

 

 

Next Wednesday (3rd October 2018) a children’s author called Alina Crisan is visiting Year Two to 
share one of her books and talk about the job of the writer.  Your child should have brought home a 
leaflet about this today—please check in their book bag. 

 

Please remember to return your Parent’s Evening slip by next Friday (5th October 2018) so that Miss 
Knight and Mrs Harrad can allocate appointment times.  You will be notified of your individual     
appointment on the following Friday (12th October 2018.) 

 

 

 
The office is receiving an increasing number of requests for help with visa applications.  Whilst 
we are happy to provide the necessary letters, this is very time consuming for our administrative 
staff.  With this in mind, we will be asking for a contribution of £5.00 towards school fund for 
any future requests. Please note that we will continue to charge £5.00 for passport applications.  
Thank you in anticipation of your understanding. 



 

Please note that diary dates are correct at the time of publication but they are subject to change, 
sometimes at short notice, due to matters beyond our control. 

Tuesday 2nd October 2018    Y1 JL Reading River at 9.15am in the hall—Y1 JL  
        parents and carers welcome. 

 

Tuesday 2nd October 2018    Artist, Ros Ingram, working with Y4. 

 

Week beginning Monday 8th    Shakespeare Week—”A Comedy of Errors.” 

October 2018  

 

Tuesday 9th October 2018    York Waits concert for KS2 pupils (Renaissance  

        music.) 

Tuesday October 9th 2018    Artist, Ros Ingram, working with Y3. 

 

Wednesday 10th September 2018   Y2 visit to The Motor Museum at Gaydon. 

 

Wednesday 10th October 2018   Y6 JB class assembly at 9.15am in the hall (change  

        of date due to the York Waits concert.) 

 

Wednesday 17th October 2018   Y2 AP class assembly at 10.15am in the hall. 

 

Monday 22nd October 2018    Y2 KG Reading Cafe at 2.45pm in the small hall— 

        Y2 KG parents/carers are invited to attend. 

 

Tuesday 23rd October 2018    Parent’s Evening (YR only) from 3.20pm—5.30pm. 

 

Thursday 25th October 2018   Parent’s Evening (YR only) from 3.30pm—7.00pm. 

 

Tuesday 23rd October 2018    Y1 EL Reading River at 9.15am in the hall—Y1 EL 

         Parents/carers are invited to attend. 

 

Tuesday 23rd October 2018    Y2 AP Reading Cafe at 2.45pm in the small hall—Y2 

        AP parents/carers are invited to attend. 

 

Wednesday 24th October 2018   PTA AGM at 6.00pm—all welcome. 

   

Thursday 25th October 2018   Open Morning for prospective Reception parents  

        2019/20 at 10.00am. 

 



 

 

 

Friday 26th October 2018   MUFTI (non-uniform) Day—children must bring 50p 
       to wear their own clothes.  

 

Half-term holiday from Monday 29th October—Friday 2nd November 2018 

 

Monday 5th November 2018  Children return to school. 

 

Monday 5th November 2018  Y6 Warwick District Council visit. 

 

Friday 9th November 2018   Y5 CB perform “The Armed Man” at Warwick Arts’  

       Centre—more information soon. 

 

Monday 12th November 2018  Y3 JM Reading Cafe at 2.45pm in the small hall –Y3 

       JM parents/carers are invited to attend. 

 

Tuesday 13th November 2018  Y3 AH Reading Cafe at 2.45pm in the small hall –Y3 

       AH parents/carers are invited to attend. 

 

Week beginning Monday 19th   Language of the Week—Hungarian. 

November 2018 

 

Tuesday 20th November 2018  Open morning for prospective Reception parents  
       2019/20 

 

Friday 23rd November 2018   School closed for staff training (INSET) - Talk for  

       Writing training, led by Pie Corbett. 

 

Monday 26th November 2018  School closed for staff training (INSET) - Child  

       Protection training, led by Adrian Over. 

 

Wednesday 28th November 2018  Parent’s Evening for Y1—6 from 3.30—7.00pm. 

 

Thursday 29th November 2018  Parent’s Evening for Y1—6 from 3.30—5.30pm. 

 

Monday 3rd December 2018  Christmas Crafternoon for Reception families. 

 

Wednesday 5th December 2018  Y2 Christmas show at 9.30am. 

 



 

Wednesday 12th December 2018   Y1 Christmas show at 9.30am. 

 

Thursday 13th December 2018   Flu immunisation for pupils in YR—5. 

 

Thursday 13th December 2018   Reception, Y1 and Y2 visit to Warwick  

        Arts’ Centre to see “Wilde Creatures” (1.30pm 
        performance.) 

 

Friday 14th December 2018    Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 visit to The Birmingham  

        Repertoty Theatre to see “The Wizard of Oz.” 

 

Monday 17th December 2018   Christmas luch and Christmas jumper day. 

 

Tuesday 18th December 2018   KS1 Christmas parties (PM.) 

 

Wednesday 19th December 2018   KS2 Christmas parties (PM.) 

 

Wednesday 19th December 2018   Reception Nativity at 9.30am. 

 

Thursday 19th December 2018   Y3/4 carol concert at 2.15pm 

 

Friday 21st December 2018    Y5/6 carol  concert at 9.30am. 

 

Friday 21st December 2018    Break up for the Christmas holiday. 

 

Christmas holiday from Monday 24th December 2018  to Monday 4th January 2019 

(Children return to school on Tuesday 8th January 2019.) 

 

Please note that school is closed for staff training (INSET) on Monday 7th  

January— online training on health and safety, forced marriage and honour based 
violence, female genital mutilation and safeguarding. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

See you all on Monday. 

Best wishes from Miss Glenny and Miss Challand 

 


